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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 5th May 2017
Present:
Zena Ellis


Chairman


Andy Reid


Secretary


Chris Green


Treasurer


Dave Debnam


Vice President


Phil Nitchin


Men’s Captain


Christine Lathwell
Ladies Captain


Mark Layzell


John Chapman

Thom Darby


Helen Morris

1 Chairman’s Comments
April 17 Chairman's comments 

April has been a busy month with many races, runs and a big clean up of the lock up - thank you Helen and John for your help. 
The first two weekends hosted two of our club championship races - Oakley 20 and a very warm Flitwick 10K. A great turn out by Striders at both races and brilliant trophies won too. Well done to all those who took part and those who won awards. 
April is the month of spring marathons and many of our striders have taken on the challenge of running 26.2 miles, events have included Brighton - hats off to all those who had to tackle the heat as well as the distance, and London marathons. 

I would like to thank Stopsley Striders for the opportunity of running the London Marathon, after 5 years of putting my name in both the main ballot and club ballot I was delighted to get a club place and the opportunity to run it this year. As many if you know it wasn’t my first marathon and I didn’t have the smoothest of training leading up to it but it really lived up to all expectations and was an incredible experience. I had an amazing day, running around London for my club and my charity and with the lovely Lisa Langford in my thoughts was very special. 
Some great PB’s have been set this month which I am pretty confident have our coaches and track sessions to thank. As we move into May our annual beginners course starts, I’m sure it will be a great success and I am looking forward to encouraging and enlightening a new group of runners and who will hopefully become new members. 

2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Andy Ward
3 Previous Minutes
The minutes for April were accepted.

4 Matters Arising
Zena to prepare the awards and pas them to Helen to complete them with members details.
The Social run is next week, Mark will publish it and lead the run on the night.

The Lockup was tidied up at Easter.

We have a new volunteer to take over as Treasurer from Chris Green when he leaves in July, Karen Bull.

Zena has chased ATW for the Striders race organisation. ATW are not happy to continue doing the organisation for the whole race. They will help out this year and then just do the timing for it. The date for the race this year is the 13th August. 
Plan to contact other local clubs to find out what they do about beginners taking part in track sessions after AR asked whether they are covered for injurys incurred during training sessions. Are Leaders in Running fitness given training programs by Coaches?
Thom advised that he cannot do the wikipedia page planned as it does not work!

Phil asked whether photos of members could be put on the website. Dave D. said it was impractical.

5 Secretary Report

The renewals are nearly complete with 127 members renewed. There were 135 last year.
87 are affiliated and 40 non affiliated. 

Notification of the Littleport 10k on 23.7.17., The Beds AAA 10k on 21.7.17.

6 Treasurer’s Report

CG reports 
Cash held  £1225.44
Bank account  £5850.25
Charity money  £607.03
Running Report
Running Report for April 2017 by Christine Lathwell. 
Its that time of year again it's the beginning of the marathon racing. 
The long training runs and miles have been clocked and will it all pay 
off and get the achievements we all want. Its also the first of our club 
championship races. 
April 1st 
We had one strider ran a Pb at Wardown Parkrun Christian Berdenkamp 20:52. 
April 2nd 
The first Marathon this month was Manchester. We had two striders Gary 
Fowler came back from living abroad to run a Pb 3:43:11, Tom Willis also 
ran a Pb 4:22:31. 
A few striders went to the Lee Valley Festival. Karen Bull ran 1:07:57 
her first 10km, Janet Barlett ran a Pb 1:08:45 for a 10km and Marie 
Petts ran 2:22:15 for the Half Marathon. 
It was the first of our club championship races the Oakley 20. It was 
good weather and thirteen striders turned out. It was a day for Pbs and 
awards. Gez Fallon who wanted to take it easy before London was put to 
the test and had to chase Pat Blessing down for half the race to be the 
first strider back in 2:19:16 he also was V45 Beds champ, Pat Blessing 
chasing behind ran 2:21:44 a Pb by 10 minutes all the extra training 
miles are defiantly paying off. I ran a Pb 2:25:30 a club record V40 and 
was senior and V40 Beds champ, Liz Rollinson 2:32:59 not a Pb but a club 
record V45 and V45 Beds champ, Linda Scanlon 2:34:55 a Pb and help the 
Ladies win the Ladies Team. Daniel Mann 2:40:21 his first 20 miler. 
Philip Davies 2:50:19 his first 20 miler, Liz Davies 3:19:00 not a Pb 
but 5 minutes quicker than last year. Tony Riley 3:13:36 Pb a club 
record and V70 Beds champ, Valerie Dawson 3:30:46 Pb and last in Zena 
Ellis 3:32:31. 
April 9th 
It was the Brighton Marathon and the hottest day of the year so far. Not 
ideal weather but 5 striders turned out in the bright sunshine. Alan 
Barry did an excellent Pb in 3:03:48 breaking his best by 23 minutes and 
stopping at a water station to take on extra water to rehydrate. Martin 
Smith 4:48:43, Dan Lewis 4:21:46, Ellie Ballinger 4:48:10 a great run 
for her first marathon and Ian Pitkin Pb 5:11:36. Doing very well as 
almost collapsing on route and stopped for 45 minutes to rehydrate and 
get himself well enough to continue. Excellent times in such hard 
weather condition. 
It was the second of our club championship races Flitwick 10km. I was 
unable to go myself but was pleased to hear a brilliant turn out of 34 
striders and the biggest club turn out on the day. The first strider to 
lead them home was Pete Croal 37:49 followed by Gez Fallon 39:39 V45 
Beds champ, Pat Blessing 40:48 Pb and V50 beds champ, Chris Lamont 42:26 
V60 Beds champ, Stuart Harries 43:15 V40 Beds champ, Peter Brown Pb 
43:49, Linda Scanlon Pb 44:11 and senior and V35 Beds champ, Daniel Mann 
Pb 44:12, Philip Davies Pb 44:41, Derek Christopher 52:24 V65 Beds 
champ, Liz Davies Pb 52:49, Karen Ashby 53:51, 1st V55 in race and V55 
Beds champ, Stewart Read 54:43 Pb as a V45, Katerian Tuloo Pb 59:58, 
Thomas Murphy 84:40 V75 Beds champ, Patrick Hough 74:24 V80 Beds champ. 
Linda Scanlon , Liz Rollinson 45:28 and Liz Davies won the Ladies 
Team. Well run to all other striders who ran but didn't Pb or win a prize. 
I ran at the British Masters 10km Championships in Gravesend, 39:06, 2nd 
Overall, 2nd British Master and 1st Eastern Master. 
April 14th 
We had three striders run a Pb at Parkrun. Tom Rankin 19:23, Dean 
Hayward 22:35 at Wardown, and Karen Bull 31:24 at Gorleston. 
April 15th 
One for the diary next year if you like cake a Half Marathon Cakeathon. 
Loads of fun, great goody bag and a very impressive medal and loads of 
cake. Valerie Dawson 2:24:25, Chris Hunter 2hrs 45minutes and Amanda 
Rankin 3hrs 7minutes. 
April 22nd 
Daniel Mann ran a 20km War run in 1hr 48minutes not a Pb but finished 
7th Overall. 
We had one strider run a Pb at Wardown Parkrun Chris Lamont 20:20. 
April 23rd 
Two striders went to Albury 5.3 miles off road race. Philip Davies Pb 
40:32 and Liz Davies Pb 49:50. 
It was London Marathon Day, the weather was in our favour... pity about 
the transport. Some of us did not have the best preparation to a 
marathon as the coach failed to turn up. So after looking up trains to 
find they wouldn't get there, some frantic phone calls to get lifts from 
Rob Barnes Dad and John Chapmans son we set of to London at 7:45. A big 
thank you to both drivers. Luckily we all made it in the nick of time to 
put kit bags on the lorries. We had nine striders. The first Rob Barnes 
Pb 2:48:52 great time as he had a bad stomach after eating something new 
for breakfast. Gez Fallon Pb 3:02:38, I ran Pb 3:14:20, V40 club record 
in brand new trainers, 51st V40-49, Pat Blessing Pb 3:17:15, Liz 
Rollinson 3:21:59 not a Pb but a V45 club record, 50th V45-49, John 
Chapman 3:22:39 150th V55-59, Tony Riley 4:25:05 40th V70-74, Zena Ellis 
4:52:40 definitely enjoyed her London za\zzas111on route for about 20 
minutes they got his asthma under control and he was able to finish 
which is not easy after such a long stop and still loved the London 
experience and finally Philip Abbitt 5:53:42. 
Well run to all striders that ran this month also not mentioned that 
competed in club championships, Parkruns and other races you competed 
in. If I have missed any Pbs or achievements please let us know. 
Hopefully the club championship awards will be announced in next month 
report. 
Good luck to all striders still completing their marathons they have 
trained for and look forward to more Pbs, club records being broken and 
other achievements. 
Christine Lathwell 
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Strider of the Month Trophies
Liz Davies

Pat Blessing

Peter Brown
Next Social
25th May
Striders Profile
Liz Rollinson to be asked.

A.O.B.

Zena
Martin will do a short injury talk before runs on Thursday 11th May
AR will supply a list of members rejoined to Zena so she can crossreference the list of closed group members on facebook.

Zena has done an inventoy of the kit in the lockup.

Zena will order some metal badges for the club.

Mark L. asked about the £250 award from the Sports award received. Ideas are needed for what to spend it on. Members to be canvassed.

Phil N. Can we have an electronic way of adding run results. This is not considered possible suggested to email the captains.

AR asked if there was a definitive explanation of what happened to the marathon coach? No
Training plans from coaches? Registering with Running Together suggested.

Meeting closed at 9.45pm.
Next Meeting to be held in the Barrels on 5th June.
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